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assessment (see Chapter 9). To inform its decision the local authority will expect to
see evidence of the action taken by the school as part of SEN support.

Involving parents and pupils in planning and reviewing progress

Schools must provide an annual report for parents on their child’s progress. Most
schools will want to go beyond this and provide regular reports for parents on how
their child is progressing.

Where a pupil is receiving SEN support, schools should talk to parents regularly to
set clear outcomes and review progress towards them, discuss the activities and
support that will heip achieve them, and identify the responsibilities of the parent, the
pupil and the school. Schools should meet parents at least three times each year.

These discussions can build confidence in the actions being taken by the school, but
they can also strengthen the impact of SEN support by increasing parental
engagement in the approaches and teaching strategies that are being used. Finally,
they can provide essential information on the impact of SEN support outside school
and any changes in the pupil's needs.

These discussions should be led by a teacher with good knowledge and
understanding of the pupil who is aware of their needs and attainment. This will
usually be the class teacher or form tutor, supported by the SENCO. It should
provide an opportunity for the parent to share their concerns and, together with the
teacher, agree their aspirations for the pupil.

Conducting these discussions effectively involves a considerable amount of skill. As
with other aspects of good teaching for pupils with SEN, schools should ensure that
teaching staff are supported to manage these conversations as part of professional
development.

These discussions will need to allow sufficient time to explore the parents’ views and
to plan effectively. Meetings should, wherever possible, be aligned with the normal
cycle of discussions with parents of all pupils. They will, however, be longer than
most parent-teacher meetings.

The views of the pupil should be included in these discussions. This could be
through involving the pupil in all or part of the discussion itself, or gathering their
views as part of the preparation.

A record of the outcomes, action and support agreed through the discussion should
be kept and shared with all the appropriate school staff. This record should be given
to the pupil's parents. The school’'s management information system should be
updated as appropriate.
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